
NOTICE TO BIDDERS
Notice is hereby given that the Board of Public Works and Safety on behalf of the City of Noblesville 
(“Owner”), will receive bids for the following project on November 12, 2024. 
Project: Noblesville City Hall Controls Upgrade. 
Bids will be opened and read aloud at the City Hall Council Chambers, 16 S. 10th St. Noblesville, IN 46060 
at 9:00 a.m. (EST) on November 12, 2024. Bids received after such time are subject to rejection. Bids 
may be withdrawn prior to such time, but no bids shall be withdrawn for a period of sixty (60) days 
thereafter. Bid shall be submitted according to the Instructions to Bidders and properly executed. Each 
bid of at least $150,000 must be accompanied by the Contractor's written plan for a program to test the 
contractor's employees for drugs in accordance with Indiana Code – IC 4-13-18. Each bid of at least 
$200,000 or more must be accompanied by a Contractor's Bid Bond or certified check made payable to 
Noblesville City Hall in an amount equal to 10% of total of the base bid and any alternate bids. If 
submitting certified check, the check must be delivered to Noblesville City Hall, 16 S 10th St. Noblesville, 
IN 46060 in an envelope labeled with “Bid for Noblesville City Hall Controls Upgrade” before the bid 
deadline. Each bid of at least $200,000 or more shall include costs to furnish a Payment Bond in the 
amount of one hundred percent (100%) of the contract. 
Upon notification to the successful bidder, no contract shall be valid until receipt of bond, if so required. 
The instructions to Bidders contained in the specifications are by this reference made a part hereof, and 
all bidders shall be deemed advised of the provisions thereof, and of the General Conditions of the 
contract, specifications, plans, and drawings for the project. A pre-bid meeting for interested parties will 
be held on October 22nd, 2024, at 9:30 a.m. EST at Noblesville City Hall, 16 S 10th St. Noblesville IN, 
46060. Prospective bidders shall meet in the back parking lot and then a tour will follow. The 
architectural/engineering firm for this project is: RQAW | DCCM, 8770 North Street, Fishers, IN 46037. 
Hard copy and electronic PDF bidding documents may be obtained from: Eastern Engineering Supply, 
9901 Allisonville Rd, Fishers, IN 46038 Phone (317) 827-6083 Fax (765) 288-8311. To order a set of plans, 
please contact Fishers Eastern Engineering at the number above. Costs of documents are the 
responsibility of the bidder. The City of Noblesville reserves the right to reject any and all bids and to 
waive, to the extent permitted by law, any of the terms, conditions and provisions contained in this 
Advertisement for Bids or the Instructions to Bidders or any informality, irregularity or omission in any 
bid, provided that such waiver shall, in the discretion of the City of Noblesville be to the advantage of 
the City of Noblesville.

 


